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GSPT Approves $97M in Funding for Farmland Preservation Projects Statewide

The Garden State Preservation Trust today approved the State Agriculture Development Committee’s request for more than $97 million to help fund farmland preservation projects across the state.

“Every dollar we spend on farmland preservation is an investment in New Jersey’s future, in keeping our towns livable and our agricultural industry strong so that it can continue to enrich the quality of life in the Garden State forever,” said Agriculture Secretary Charles M. Kuperus, who chairs the SADC. “This funding will enable us to continue to move forward in partnering with local governments and nonprofits to preserve farms and protect the character of communities all across New Jersey.”

The request includes the following:

· $45.15 million for the county grants program to assist counties in purchasing the development rights on an estimated 57 farms covering approximately 3,500 acres. 

· $15.375 million for planning incentive grants to help municipalities and counties preserve large, contiguous blocks of farmland in project areas they have identified. The funding is targeted at 14 project areas in 20 municipalities and in seven counties. 

· $6 million for nonprofit grants, or $1.5 million to each of four nonprofit organizations to preserve their highest-ranked applicant farms. 

· $30.6 million for state acquisitions for the SADC to directly acquire farmland or the development rights to farms. This includes $22 million to meet minimum expenditure targets for each county under the Highlands Water Protection and Planning Act. 

The total $97.125 million request includes $68.707 million in new GSPT funding, $26.336 million in reprogrammed funding from unsuccessful projects and other unexpended funds, and $2.082 in anticipated revenues from resales of farms purchased outright for preservation under the state acquisition program. 

The request, which represents the SADC’s last major appropriation under the GSPT, will be submitted to the Legislature for consideration for appropriation. 

More detailed information on the funding request is available on the SADC’s website at www.state.nj.us/agriculture/sadc/sadc.htm.

The State Agriculture Development Committee administers New Jersey’s Farmland Preservation Program. To date, more than 1,500 farms covering approximately 157,000 acres have been preserved statewide.
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